
For the latest news and help planning your journey, visit tfl.gov.uk

Plan ahead for the weekend
FOR TRAVEL ADVICE TO HELP YOU MAKE THE MOST OF LONDON, VISIT TFL.GOV.UK

CHECK TO SEE IF THE FOLLOWING ENGINEERING 
WORKS WILL AFFECT YOU THIS WEEKEND. 
CONSIDER WALKING OR CYCLING. FOR UPDATES, 
VISIT TFL.GOV.UK/TRAVEL-TOOLS 

CUSTOMERS are encouraged to check their 
travel and to plan ahead of ongoing planned 
strike action every Friday and Saturday 
night on the Central, Jubilee, Northern and 
Victoria lines from 7pm. The planned action 
has been extended to December 4.

While Night Tube services are still running 
regularly, customers using these lines on a 
Friday or Saturday between 7pm and 6am 
the next morning should check before they 
travel. For more information on the strike, 
visit tfl.gov.uk/tube-strike

Planned Night Tube strike

TO commemorate 50 years of Pride in 
London, TfL is displaying a collection of 
LGBT+ community and people-focused 
posters across the transport network. 

The posters tell unique stories from a 
range of LGBT+ communities and 
businesses and shine a spotlight on the 
role, legacy and support they provide for 
their peers. Through these stories, TfL hopes 
to highlight the diverse LGBT+ communities 
that live and work in London, and how 
public transport connects them. The posters 
will be displayed in TfL stations, including on 
the Elizabeth line for the first time. 

PROUD CONTRIBUTIONS
Among the contributors are The Cocoa 
Butter Club, an award-winning performance 
company for performers of colour, and Gay’s 
The Word, the UK’s oldest LGBT+ 
independent bookshop. 

Some of the posters will feature the 
historic Polari language, a secret language 
used by the LGBT+ community in the past to 
chat in public that fell out of use when 
homosexuality was decriminalised in 1967.

Portraits of more than 20 TfL employees 
and contractors will be on display in 
Vauxhall and Green Park Tube stations and 
Poplar DLR station. They tell the stories of 

staff members being their authentic selves 
in their roles and are designed to encourage 
others to do the same. There will also be 
posters designed by staff members, 
expressing their creative take on Pride, 
including messages of encouragement.  

HEADING TO THE PARADE
TfL is proud to have been part of the Pride 
parade since 2006. A decorated electric bus 
will join the parade tomorrow, and TfL 
supporters will march under banners of the 
Women, Faith, RACE, Carers, Parent and 
Guardians, and Disability Staff Network 
groups as well as the LGBT+ banner to 
highlight the many aspects of the LGBT+ 
communities in London. 

Anyone heading to the parade should plan 
their journey in advance and choose a 
location outside a Tube station to meet 
friends, to help reduce overcrowding. 

There’s a new route this year, starting in 
Hyde Park at Marble Arch, and the nearest 
Tube stations are Marble Arch (Central line) 
or Bond Street (Central and Jubilee lines). 

Customers are reminded to carry water,  
to help ensure everyone stays hydrated and 
travels safely. For help planning a journey, 
including downloading the real-time TfL Go 
travel app, visit tfl.gov.uk/travel-tools

Celebrating Pride at TfL

All weekend: No service between Acton Town and Uxbridge. Use alternative Tube or rail 
replacement bus services. 

Piccadilly line	

Sunday: No service between Paddington and Abbey Wood. Use alternative Tube services. 

Elizabeth line

Sunday: No service between Richmond and Camden Road until 11am. Use alternative Tube 
or rail replacement bus services. 

Sunday: No service between Gospel Oak and Barking. Use alternative Tube, local or rail 
replacement bus services.  
Sunday: No service between Hackney Downs and Enfield Town/Cheshunt. Use alternative 
Tube, Greater Anglia, local or rail replacement bus services.

Sunday: No service between Willesden Junction and Clapham Junction until 9.30am.  
Use local bus services. 
Sunday: No service between Willesden Junction and Shepherd’s Bush until 11am. Use local 
bus services. 

London Overground	

Pride of place: The new series of posters are on display across the transport network

CUSTOMERS are reminded that TfL 
continues to operate a safe, clean and 
reliable service, with regular cleaning 
regimes across the network.

TfL is encouraging staff and customers to 
take appropriate action to keep themselves 
safe – including using hand sanitiser and 
wearing a face covering if this helps them 
travel with confidence.

To help spread demand, passengers are 
encouraged to make journeys at quieter 

times. For Tube and rail, these are between 
8.45am and 4.30pm and after 6.45pm in the 
week, and before midday and after 6.45pm 
at weekends.

The quieter times for buses are between 
8.30am and 3pm and after 5.30pm in the 
week, and before 11.30am and after 5.30pm 
at weekends.

For help planning a journey, including 
downloading the real-time TfL Go travel 
app, visit tfl.gov.uk/travel-tools

Keep travelling safely


